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Dates for your diary 2022 

 

Wednesday 8th & Thursday 

9th June 2022 

 Dental Fluoride - Nursery, 

Reception & Yr1 

Wednesday 8th June 2022 

 Chessington Visit - Yr6 

Friday 10th June 2022 

 France visit - Yr6 

Monday 13th June 2022 

 KS2 Sports Day 9.30am-

12.30pm - Yr3-6 

Tuesday 14th June 2022 

 KS1 Sports Day 9.30am-

12.30pm- Reception - Yr2 

Wednesday 15th June 2022 

 Yr 1 visit to East Ham  

 Library- England & Wales 

Thursday 16th June 2022 

 Yr 1 visit to East Ham  

 Library– Ireland 

Friday 17th June 2022 

 Yr 1 visit to East Ham  

 Library– Scotland 

 Yr 6 Reading Café 2.30pm 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekend’s BTHL 27th / 28th / 29th May 

This week we have been celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee and learning about her 70 year reign.  
Next week, we all have a double bank holiday on Thursday and Friday to  

commemorate this historic event. 
What have been the most significant events in your family over the past 70 years? 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 It is hard to believe we have already reached the end of our 
Summer 1 term!  Although this week’s weather has been  

somewhat tempestuous, with exciting thunder, sudden bouts of 
rain and glorious sunshine, we are happy to welcome in the 
warmer weather.  Please ensure your child is well-protected 
when they come to school during the summer term; wearing 
sun hat and sunscreen to protect their skin.  

 

Our Year 5 children performed their first curriculum assembly in 
some time to a live audience, and they were fantastic.  Classes shared fun facts, 
hosted a quiz and shared their wider curriculum learning all about Greece with a 
captive audience.  As well as the Year 5 performance, we were wowed by the  

recorder group and familiar songs sung by the children.  Thank you to the children, 
their teachers, Mrs Hardie and Mr Kennaway for putting the assemblies together 
and sharing their learning.  A special thank you to all parents and carers who were 
able to attend and well done to all of our certificate winners.  

 

As usual, it has been a busy week.  The Year 6 children and 
teachers have been running their annual fundraising event to 
raise money for their final primary school trip as a year group, 
which will be to Chessington, World of Adventures.  Our  

popular candyfloss machine overheated, teachers were 
drenched by water-soaked sponges and the rain poured down 
on the face painters; in spite of this, a lot of fun was had by all 
and the money raised will cover the expense of the Year 6 trip.  
Thank you to all of our parents and carers for your continued 
support.  

In addition to the fundraising event, our children have been celebrating the Queen’s 
Jubilee this week.  The infant block was  

enthusiastically decorated with bunting and  

posters representing Great Britain, and our  

children in the Early Years made spectacular  

jubilee hats to mark the occasion and had a tea 
party in their EYFS playground.   In Year 2 a  

local company called Faith in Schools came in to 
lead a religious education lesson with our  

children and in Year 3, the pupils enjoyed an  

excellently run Roman workshop.  Many of the 
children came to school dressed as Ancient Romans to celebrate the day, as they 
immerse themselves in the learning experience. 

 

Next week is our half term break, followed by a staff training day on Monday the 6
th
 

June.  We look forward to seeing your child back in school on Tuesday, 7
th
 June.   

We hope you enjoy the break together; please enjoy the outdoors as much as  

possible, and spend quality time reading together.     

 Have a wonderful half term break! 

Half Term 

Monday 30th May-  

Friday 3rd June 2022 

Inset Day 

Monday 6th June 2022 

School Re-opens 

Tuesday 7th June 2022 



                         

     News from lower phase —  
    Nursery 

Birthdays in Nursery  
 

Heidi, Marlay, Lexi-Mai & Ben 

 

 
 
 
 
This week there has been a real sense of excitement across the Early Years. June 2nd - 5th 2022 marks the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations. To learn about this historic occasion, our nursery children have been  
enjoying many Jubilee activities throughout the week.  
We started the week by baking and decorating crown biscuits. The children enjoyed stirring, kneading and using 
their senses- smelling, touching flour and even tasting some of the ingredients before putting them into the mixing 
bowl. Our little bakers were very proud of what they’d made and enjoyed eating their biscuits during the Tea Party. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Developing fine motor skills is an important part of our children’s learning in the Early Years. This week the children 
have also had the opportunity to practice and consolidate these skills as they have been manipulating tweezers to 
pick up jewels, to decorate crowns or by using scissors when making their party hats. 
Imaginary play created great opportunities for our children to explore the topic further. They absolutely loved  
dressing up as kings, queens and other royals as part of their role play. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Our Nursery children had a great time on their first ever school trip! They were very excited and spotted lots of  
different vehicles on the way. As they walked through the nature reserve, they observed the environment and saw 
lots of different trees, plants, flowers and mini-beasts. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  Inclusion 



          
  Other Information  

School Lunch Menu  - Week 1 


